## LAS VEGAS MONTESSORI CHARTER SCHOOL\*

6940 EDNA AVENUE LAS VEGAS, NV 89117 T: (702) 362-9739 F: (702) 388-0900 (\* a prospective institution)

November 21, 2019

## BY EMAIL

Nevada State Public Charter School Authority ("SPCSA") Attention: Rebecca Feiden, Executive Director Attention: Mark Modrcin, Director of Authorizing 1749 N. Stewart Street, Suite 40 Carson City, NV 89706

re: Withdrawal of Charter School Application by Las Vegas Montessori Charter School

Dear Ms. Feiden and Mr. Modrcin:

On behalf of the entire Committee to form the Las Vegas Montessori Charter School ("LVMCS"), I am writing to formally withdraw our application from the current 2019 summer cycle.

Despite our disappointment in delaying our plans, we believe that by investing another 12 months into our preparations, we can guarantee to Spring Valley families, the State Public Charter School Authority, and the greater Southern Nevada community that LVMCS will be *an immediate and unparalleled academic and financial success*. We, the Committee, look forward to sharing our exciting plans with you:

- in an application to be submitted in the 2020 summer cycle,
- for a school which will open in August of 2021.

We would be remiss if we did not thank you—quite sincerely—for your time and energies this cycle, as well as any future help and guidance you may provide prior to and during next year's cycle. You have been a great partner to our Committee, as we look forward to being with and to you for many, many years to come.

Kind Regards,

Jésusa Álcantara

Las Vegas Montessori Charter School

Proposed Executive Director